
From: Susan Bisio <smbisio@gmail.com>  

Sent: Saturday, September 14, 2024 10:50 PM 

To: robert.hauxwell@gmail.com; Catherine Ashley <clerk@villageofclarkston.org> 

Subject: FOIA Request  

 

Dear FOIA Coordinator: 

  
The August 13, 2024, Historic District Commission (HDC) draft minutes 

contained the following quote, purportedly from an email exchange between 
Nancy Moon, Historic District Study Committee chairperson, and the State 

Historic Preservation Office (SHPO): 
  

Changing the appeals process in Clarkston’s historic district ordinance would 
not be with consequence. Preservation programs such as Michigan’s State 

preservation tax credit and the Certified Local Government program require 

that a community have a historic ordinance in place that complies with Public 
Act 169 of 1970, as amended. If Clarkston’s historic district ordinance no 

longer complies with state law (PA 169), locally designated properties would 
no longer be eligible for these programs. 

 

1. Please provide me with a copy of the entire email exchange 

2. Please provide me with a copy of all communications between any 
HDC commissioner and SHPO regarding the proposed HDC charter 

amendment that will be considered by Clarkston voters at 

the November 5 election 

3. Please provide me with a copy of all communications between Nancy 

Moon and SHPO regarding the proposed HDC charter amendment that 

will be considered by Clarkston voters at the November 5 election. 

The request for “communications” includes communications in any form and 
includes emails sent by Nancy Moon or HDC commissioners using personal 

email accounts. 
  

If my request is unclear, please let me know and I will restate the request. 
  

I prefer that all records be sent electronically to this email address. 
  

Your kind attention to this matter is appreciated. 

  
Sincerely, 

  
Susan Bisio 

P.O. Box 1303 
Clarkston, MI 48347 


